Fair Shares for Health in Scotland 

TAGRA(2015)02

National Records of Scotland (NRS) population data for the NRAC Formula run 2016/17

TAGRA(2015)02
1. Background

Within the Resource Allocation Formula, calculations are initially carried out on the populations of small geographical areas (Data Zones) and GP practices and then aggregated up to provide NHS Board level shares. The current Formula uses the 2001 Data Zones configuration, which were created following the 2001 Census. 

On 6th November 2014, the Scottish Government released the redrawn Data Zone boundaries, known as 2011 Data Zones, as they have been created following the release of the 2011 Census results. Around 40% of the Data Zones have had their boundaries changed.

Currently, the 2014 Mid Year Population Estimates (MYEs) data required for the NRAC formula run in summer 2015 are not available at Data Zone level based on the old 2001 Data Zones configuration. The same population estimates at the redrawn 2011 Data Zones are also not available until August 2015.
2. Summary

In the absence of the required 2014 MYEs data based on the old 2001 Data Zone configuration, this paper outlines the proposed population adjustment to use in the calculation of the 2016/17 target shares in the summer of 2015.
TAGRA is asked to approve this adjustment for use within the formula run in the summer of this year for calculation of the 2016/17 target shares.
3. Population Adjustment Proposal

NRS will publish 2014 MYEs at NHS Board and Council Area Level on 30th April 2015. All Mid Year Population Estimates published contain population data by Single Year of Age (SYOA) and Sex. With this in mind, the following adjustment is proposed: 
HCHS (Hospital & Community Health Services)

As we normally would, compute the 2016/17 NHS Board HCHS Populations using the 2014 MYEs at NHS Board level to rescale the 2012-based population projections. Then; calculate a factor (by NHS Board, SYOA and Sex) by dividing the 2016/17 NHS Board HCHS Populations by the 2015/16 NHS Board HCHS Populations. Apply this factor to the 2015/16 Data Zone HCHS Populations in order to match the 2016/17 NHS Board HCHS Populations. 
GP Prescribing
No change to this part of the formula.
4. Additional Analysis

NRS have recently been commissioned to produce the 2014 MYEs at Data Zone level based on the 2001 Data Zones configuration; however these data will not be available until at least August 2015 and will not be available in time to use within the calculation of the 2016/17 target shares. The data will, if required, enable us to carry out comparable analysis in the future but would only be treated as a ‘post-run analysis’ and not as an alternative or backup to the population adjustment run.    
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